
 

 

 

 

October 16 2020 

Hello and welcome to this week’s newsletter.                                                              

We have had another great week at Archbishop Hutton’s this week.   

  

This week’s whole school attendance was – 96.7% – WELL DONE!! 

CONGRATULATIONS to Class 1 who were this week’s AWESOME ATTENDERS 

with 99% 

CONGRATULATIONS to Classes 1, 2 and 3 for 100% punctuality, making them all 

PUNCTUALITY SUPERSTARS  

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to all the children in Hutton!  

Crag Hutton Senset Washington 

747 822 802 744 

 Learner of the Week Writing Hero Maths Hero 

Class 1 Elsie Hill Edie Bowman Shane Bradley 

Class 2 Scarlett Gonter  Owen Price Leon Hughes 

Class 3 Ryan McKenzie Jessica Richards Brandon Varley 

Class 4 Georgia Holmes Ollie Dodds Ella Brayshaw 

Visit the Let’s Celebrate page of the 

School’s website to see photographs 

of all of this week’s winners. 



 

 

                   

WOW! WOW! WOW! 

What an amazing amount of money we raised with our Super Hero Super Run.  

We are all genuinely stunned at this super human fundraising effort.  Well done 

to every child who took part – especially those who dressed up too. By running 

around our new track, we are now well on track to achieving the next goal of the 

Big IT Drive.  Massive thanks to all you parents and carers who sorted out the 

costumes, arranged sponsorship and ensured the children and the day were 

indeed Super! 

WOW! WOW! WOW! 

 

 

£1594 

This term our worship themes are Generosity and 

Compassion.  Our second Foodbank Friday shows 

that we have understood these messages and are 

always willing to help others.  Thanks for your 

contributions – I know the Foodbank and the people 

who receive the food will be very thankful.    



 

 
 

On Tuesday, Classes 1 and 2 will have a Brilliant Bodies morning with various 

activities. This will be followed on Thursday with a KS1 Dance Marathon in the hall to 

get their hearts pumping and their bodies moving.  

On Thursday, Classes 3 and 4 will join in the fun with an Invention Challenge and a 

heart rate raising Orienteering course around the school grounds.  

On Thursday we will also have our Great Show and Tell where everyone can bring 

in their work done for Mr Pugh’s Healthy Challenge and show their friends what 

they have been learning at home. Every piece of work done for the challenge will 

receive 20TP. We will also be awarding ABH Health Superstar certificates to a few 

select pupils who have given their all to their work in class this term.  

It will be great fun and you will be able to view photographs and videos on the 

website next week.  

 

 

Next Friday will see the first of our Attendance and Punctuation Super Minutes 

rewards.  All term, classes have been collecting sets of three minutes for the higgest 

attendance of the week and on time punctuality.  On Friday morning, Mr Pugh will 

add up the minutes for each class and they can decide how to use their reward time 

on Friday afternoon.  Thanks for all of your efforts in getting children to school on 

time every day.  We appreciate it!  

  

Next week we reach the end of our Brilliant 

Bodies Theme.  We have worked so hard 

this term, learning about how our body 

works, how to keep it healthy and what 

happens when we exercise.  

We will be having a celebration week, to 

show off what we have learnt and round 

off the theme in style.  



     
 

Reading Books: Reading books have been coming home and this is going 

well so far. There are some rules to keep us Covid19 safe.  When your child 

has finished the book they can bring it back in to school to be changed.  It will 

be put into a quarantine box and will remain there for 48 hours before it goes 

back into the library.  

 

Please be patient and aware that books may not be changed more than twice 

a week to allow staff to work their way through the process.  Reading in 

school continues as usual. If you don’t have a school book to read at home – 

do some tables, spellings or read a favourite book from home.  

 

One week left on Mr Pugh’s Healthy Challenge All the details are on your 

class page on the website. Each task is worth 20 TP.  Work can be brought 

into class next Thursday for our end of term Great Show and Tell.  

Maths Home Learning: Remember to check the Pupil Area for your Maths 

home learning. You can mark last week’s maths task before you try this 

week’s work. You can let the teacher know if there are any problems with the 

level of the task. DO NOT BRING THIS IN TO SCHOOL - PLEASE MARK 

YOUR WORK AT HOME.  

PUPIL AREA VERIFICATION CODE – 111984 

 

 

 

The school PTA have launched a lottery to raise funds and give players the 

chance to win prizes. Run by the national, Your School Lottery Company, 

tickets are £1 a week and as well as a chance of the jackpot, for the next few 

weeks, tickets will also be included in the draw to win a family ticket to the 

Harry Potter Studio Tour. Visit yourschoollottery.co.uk to sign up.    

 

 



 Coronavirus: Here is our weekly reminder of the guidance about 

Covid19 and the symptoms.  When should you keep your child 

home and seek a test?  The advice given on the Department for 

Education website is this:  

What symptoms should schools be looking out for? How can schools 
tell if a pupil has just a cold, or whether it might be coronavirus? 

The Department for Education has worked closely with Public Health England 
(PHE) and NHS Test and Trace to ensure that we are doing all we can to 
minimise the potential risks of spread. A key part of this is recognising the 
correct symptoms. 

We ask that schools recommend to their pupils and staff who feel unwell, that 
they get tested if: 

1. They develop one or more of the main coronavirus symptoms: a high 
temperature; a new, continuous cough; or the loss or change of their 
sense of taste or smell; or 

2. They are recommended to get tested by a healthcare provider (e.g. GP or 
nurse). 

If a child is tested because they are unwell, they should stay off school until 
they receive a result. As in any year, as schools go back, children may pick up 
common colds or feel unwell with a sore throat, stomach upset or a headache. 
These children may need to stay off school and parents/carers should call 
their GP or dial 111 to seek medical advice if they are concerned about their 
child’s health. 

This advice is slightly different to earlier advice we sent out - which was the 
advice given back in August (so long ago now). This is the advice we will now 
follow.  

 

 
 

 Photo orders and payment are due in or order online by Monday the 19th.  
Don’t forget if you want your photos. 

 School dinner menu choices for after half-term need to be returned or emailed 
to the School Office ASAP and no later than Wednesday 21st. 

 Half Term begins next Friday at 3:10.  Yay! 
 

That’s all from us this week.  Have a great, safe and healthy week! 

 


